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Plaistow First Committee

145 Main Street, Plaistow, New Hampshire 03865

Tel:  603-382-7371, Ext. 14   Fax:  603-382-7183

MINUTES
PLAISTOW FIRST COMMITTEE MEETING
December 14, 2011
The Meeting was Called to Order at 3:37 p.m. by Bob Harb.  
ROLL CALL
Committee Members Present: Bob Harb, John Sherman, Dave Hansbury, Dick Latham, Bob Gray, Dan Johnson, and Tim Moore.
Absent: Paul Sickel, Charlie Lanza, Tim Moore and George Melvin.
Present for Staff:  Leigh Komornick and Mike Dorman.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
All stood and made a Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.  
MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 9, 2011 PLAISTOW FIRST COMMITTEE MEETING:
Dave Hansbury made a motion, Bob Gray seconded, to approve the minutes of the November 9, 2011 Plaistow First Committee meeting as written.
So Voted. (Dick Latham abstained)
DISCUSSION OF WATER HOLE OR "POOL" NEXT TO THE CELL TOWER:

Bob Harb asked Dick Latham to report on the issue of the "pool" next to the Cell Tower.  Dick Latham said that the Fire Department uses it to fill the Fire Pond on Arbor Lane.  Dick Latham described the property as a 60 X 175 foot parcel of land.  It is owned by Process Engineering and said it was at one time offered to the Town at no charge (maybe a year ago).  He further explained that the cryogenic tanks that were made there were tested utilizing this water source.  Dick Latham noted that Fire Chief John McArdle was in favor of the Town acquiring it.  Overall, Dick feels that it would be a great loss to the Town to not gain ownership of it.  He estimates that there are approximately 200,000 +/- gallons of water in it.  
Bob Harb inquired as to whether it is currently being used.  He also inquired about if the Selectmen recall his being offered to the Town.
John Sherman responded that he had no knowledge of this ever coming before the Board of Selectmen nor having been approached by anybody to do so in the last 10 years.  He is, however, in favor of adding this to the list of recommendations as a "Property of Interest."

Therefore, Dick Latham made a motion, Dave Hansbury seconded, to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that,
"The BOS attempt to acquire a parcel of land approximately 60 X 175 which abuts the Town owned land that the actual Water/Cell Tower is located on."

Discussion ensued regarding the relationship between the Cell Tower lot to this proposed lot and how it would require a lot line adjustment being approved by the Planning Board.
Dick Latham went on to say that the "pool" was built for the Westville Homes site for their sprinkler system.  

Committee members agreed that it would be a good idea to have the Fire Chief come into the next Plaistow First Committee meeting to discuss whether he is aware of any other privately owned property that has water on it and if the Town should pursue acquisition. 

There being no further discussion, the Committee took a vote.  

So Voted.  (John Sherman and Dan Johnson abstained).

John Sherman noted that this recommendation would need to be added to a separate spreadsheet that will reflect any new changes since the original submittal by the Plaistow First Committee to the Board of Selectmen on September 14, 2011.  
INQUIRY FROM THE TOWN OF KINGSTON HEALTH OFFICER:
Bob Harb noted that the Town had received an inquiry (via email) from the Health Officer of Kingston, NH regarding what property is owned by the Town of Kingston that is located in the Town of Plaistow.  The Committee decided that the best course of action regarding this request was to have Dee Voss forward the email to Sean Fitzgerald to respond to. 
ABUTTING PROPERTIES MAPS AND LISTS:
Bob Harb referred Committee members to the lists and maps of abutting properties to the following public facilities which are on the table when you come into the Great Hall.  He asked if members could select what set they wish to review with a partner.

OTHER PROPERTY LISTS:
The Committee agreed on obtaining properties adjacent to the following public facilities:
1) Safety Complex

2) Cemetery

3) Town Hall

4) PARC

5) Penn Box Site (Smith Farm)

6) Smith Recreation Field off Ingalls Terrace

7) Highway Garage

8) Hale Spring Property

9) Historical Society 

10) North Main Street/Mount Misery Area

11) Library

12) Courthouse

Upon selection by Committee members, the following were assigned:

· Tim Moore and John Sherman - Historical Society, Mount Misery and Town Forest.
· Charlie Lanza and Bob Harb - Hale Spring property and Smith Recreation Field. 

· Dave Hansbury and Paul Sickel - Town Hall, Library and Courthouse.
· Dick Latham and Bob Gray - Penn Box site, Smith Farm, Cemetery and Safety Complex.
· Dan Johnson - Highway Garage and PARC.
The Top 50 parcels map and list was deferred.

Teams should review the abutting properties to determine if they should be acquired, i.e. is there a house on it, is it vacant, is it subdividable, etc...?

It was noted that Leigh would provide 8.5 X 11 PDF's of the maps and excel spreadsheet files to all teams.

OTHER BUSINESS:

John Sherman noted that the spreadsheet of recommendations presented to the BOS dated September 14, 2011 would be maintained by himself and will be updated to reflect the activities of the BOS based upon the recommendations.

John Sherman noted that Marybeth Walker in the Assessing Office had made various corrections to properties in question and that this report should be added to the next agenda.

There was a question about whether Tax Map 48, Lot 27 was owned by the Town?

NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the Plaistow First Committee would meet again on Wednesday, January 11, 2011 at 3:30 p.m. and address the following agenda items:
1) Fire Chief

2) Memo from Marybeth Walker

3) Review of Team's review of abutting properties

Regarding properties that are owned by the Town of Plaistow that may be located in abutting Towns, the Committee would ask Sean to conduct research on this issue.  This includes the Towns of Atkinson, Newton, Hampstead, Kingston and the City of Haverhill, MA.

ADJOURNMENT
(Bob Gray motioned, Dave Hansbury seconded, to adjourn the meeting at 4:25 p.m. 
So Voted.
Respectfully Submitted,

Leigh G. Komornick, Town Planner

Plaistow First Committee  
Recording Secretary
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

As included in every set of minutes for informational purposes, the following is a list of the subcommittees, persons assigned to them, and their purpose:
Needs Subcommittee includes Bob Harb, Bob Gray and George Melvin.  Their purpose is to create a needs list of property and buildings after reviewing the Master Plan and interviewing the Board of Selectmen , Town Manager, Town Department Heads, Fire, Police, and any else the Subcommittee deems they wish to interview. This discussion should include water and conservation issues (to be more particular defined by the Selectmen shortly in response to a request from this Committee.
 

Use (Usage) Subcommittee includes John Sherman, Dan Johnson, Dick Latham and Charlie Lanza.  To review how Town property is presently being used and to recommend properties that should be used differently.

 

Disposition Committee includes Tim Moore, Dave Hansbury and Paul Sickel. Their purpose is to report on suggested properties that should be disposed of /sold by the Town;

 

Acquisition Subcommittee includes all members of the Plaistow First Committee.  The purpose of this subcommittee is to report on properties the Town should consider acquiring and/or a plan for future Town acquisition of properties.
As staff support to all of the subcommittees, Resource Assignments will be carried out by Leigh Komornick, Mike Dorman & Sean Fitzgerald.

5

